
 

 

SUPERVISORS OF FAIRVIEW TOWNSHIP 
7471 McCray Road 
Fairview, PA 16415 

Regular Meeting 
October 5, 2017 

9:00 A.M. 
 

The regular meeting of the Supervisors of Fairview Township was called to order at 9:00 

A.M. on October 5, 2017 by Chairman Ralph Heidler, followed with the Pledge of 

Allegiance.   

Present: Supervisors Mark Gennuso, Peter Kraus and Ralph Heidler; 

Planning/Zoning Administrator James Cardman; Planning/Zoning Secretary Judy 

Schroeck; and George Willis, P.E., Senior Vice President, Urban Engineers, Inc 

Visitors:  EHD-Insurance – Richard Scott 

MINUTES:  

Minutes of the September 21, 2017 Regular Meeting were approved on motion by Mr. 

Gennuso, seconded by Mr. Kraus.   

 

PAYMENT OF BILLS:   

Unanimous approval was given for the payment of bills, per the list attached to the 

agenda on motion by Mr. Gennuso, seconded by Mr. Kraus. Unanimous. 

 

ENGINEER’S REPORT: 

Fairview Township Project Status – 10/5/2017 
 

- Route 20 Sidewalk (Water Street to Route 98) On Hold 
o Urban review potential to add sidewalk along south side of Rt 20 during 

disturbance for waterline project. No curb would be replaced 
- Polly Drive Improvements – Road has been paved. Landscape restoration and road joint 

seals to be done this week.  
- SR 98 Crosswalks & Sidewalks – Coordination with DCED for fund reimbursement  
- MS4 Permit 

o Supervisors meeting 9/7/2017 is final opportunity for Public comment 
o Final PRP and NOI completed and submitted to PA DEP on 9/13/2017. 
o Uban will prepare Public MS4 and Township employee training presentation for 

November or December Meeting 
- Tanager Drive/Kahkwa – meeting held with Kahkwa Club representatives, Urban pulling 

out previous plan for improvements to review with Township. 
- Ridgeview & Old Mill ravine erosion – review preliminary plan with BOS Prepare DRAFT 

for contractor review and quotes 



 

 

- Swanville Road ditch erosion – Initial work completed. Reviewing potential additional 
pipe and relocation of endwall. Contractor to provide price quote. 

- Miscellaneous Reviews 
o Received letter for request for letter of credit reduction for Evergreen Farms 

phase 4. 
o Received White birch revised plans on 9/27/2017. To be reviewed against June 

2017 comment letter by Urban.  2 
 

PLANNING-ZONING REPORT: 

The Board of Supervisors Tabled Trinity Equestrian Center Land Development and the 

White Birch Estates Subdivision. 

SECRETARY-TREASURER REPORT: 

The Township continues to get multiple letters in opposition to the approved Cell 

Towers by the Zoning Hearing Board.  

 

The meeting was adjourned at 9:30 A.M. on motion by Mr. Gennuso, seconded by Mr. 

Kraus. Unanimous. 

Respectfully submitted, 

 

 

Michelle Barnes 

Secretary/Treasurer 

 


